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Board of Police Commissioners

Board of Police Commissioners
SPECIAL

Tuesday, May 18, 2021 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Zoom Webinar Meeting

UNAPPROVED





Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch, Dawn Egan, Woody Bliss, Peter Ottomano and David Muller

Others Present via Webinar: Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki

Attendees:  Carol Baldwin and Weston Residents via Webinar

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom Webinar meeting to order at 7:00 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick moved to approve the meeting minutes dated April 6, 2021, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Muller and unanimously approved.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick then moved to approve the May 6, 2021 meeting minutes, Police Board Commissioner Muller seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.

Police Board Commissioner Muller questioned and requested to know why the Agenda of this evening’s meeting was revised.  Police Board Chairman Gralnick responded by stating that the majority of the Board of Police Commissioners requested the entire Board of Police Commissioners review issues and topics raised at the May 6, 2021 meeting at the regular June meeting of the Board.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick announced that the 2021-2022 Town of Weston’s Proposed Town Budget and School Budget was approved by the voters, but the turn out was only five percent of the eligible voters.

Chief Henion then reported to the meeting that April’s overtime was $18,119.00 which was reduced by $7,838.00 when compared to April 2020, during the COVID-19 pandemic with three officers out because of their illness.  Additionally, the Police Officers will have to use their vacation time by the current fiscal year end June 30, 2021.

In addition Chief Henion reported that the department received a five hundred dollar grant from the Dana and Steven Spencer Charitable foundation.  The grant money will be used for the purchase of equipment and programs by the Weston Police Department.

Chief Henion requested that the Board of Police Commissioners make a motion to approve the Dana and Steven Spencer Charitable foundations grant.  Police Board Chairman Gralnick made such a motion and was seconded by Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale and unanimously approved by the Board.  Chief Henion will submit same to the Board of Selectman for their approval.

Chief Henion also reported as to the status of the renovations at the Police Station by stating that they are close to having a final inspection and securing a Certificate of Occupancy with minor finishing details which need to be completed.

The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading.

Captain Brodacki advised the Board regarding an RFP for patrol officers body cameras and patrol vehicles dash board cameras.  Captain Brodacki stated a recent passed state statute requires all Police Departments to equip their officers and vehicles with cameras.  The department has received four proposals from vendors which reflect the state of the art technology including: Digital Ally, Watchguard, Bright/Tek and Axon.  Chief Henion stated he had the supervisor and three officers review all of the requirments and the statute, to secure compliance.  The members of the Board of Police Commissioners submitted numerous questions.  Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki will conduct further review on all questions and provide responses at the June monthly meeting. 
Carol Baldwin spoke as a representative of the Lachat Town Farm Commission.  Carol addressed the meeting and requested improvement for the Traffic signage on Godfrey Road West before the entrance to the Farm.  The summer sees a spike in the events hosted by the Farm and more traffic on Godfrey Road West.  The signage targets a reduction in speed for the vehicle traffic using that road.  

Police Board Commissioner Bliss made a motion to have the Director of DPW/Town Engineer John Conte to study and decide where the signage should be placed, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Sub-Committee Reports – None at this time.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 8:25 PM, Police Board Commissioner Egan seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

https://vimeo.com/552403497
The meeting adjourned at 11:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted

Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners recording Secretary
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